Tonetta Lake Advisory Committee Minutes 5/21/2007

Lakeview Manor parking lot

In Attendance:

Karl Lebitsch

Don Hazen 

Mike Langley

Bob Tiburcio

Ralph Woodgate

Bob Zubrycki

Don Cuomo, the recently appointed watershed inspector for the Town of Southeast, spoke to the committee about stormwater testing and in-lake water quality testing.  Mr. Cuomo spoke regarding the importance of regularly scheduled testing and collection of data over time to evaluate the health of the Lake.  Mr. Cuomo also discussed using automated sampling devices which have the capability of taking several timed samples from one storm event.
There was further discussion of the major stormwater testing sites and discussion regarding the importance of good Laboratory analysis for the samples.  The recent algae bloom was mentioned by several committee members. 
After discussing the available budget with Paul Johnson and evaluating the stormwater sites, Don will present his recommendations at the next TLAC meeting scheduled for Monday June 4th, 7:30 PM at the Tonetta Heights Community Association Clubhouse, 101 Shore Drive.
Minutes submitted by Bob Zubrycki

